MINUTES OF SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
                      HELD ON MONDAY, 7th FEBRUARY 2022
Present:
Mr Michael Mackender, Chairman

Mrs Debbie Cock

                        Mr Andrew Butcher (Vice Chairman)
Mr Paul Brown

            
                        Mrs Sylvia East, Parish Clerk 


The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting

Apologies 
An apology had been received from Cllr Lukanuik.
Declaration of Interest

There were no declarations of interest on any of the Agenda Items.
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 22nd December  2021
There being no comments/amendments, these were signed by the Chairman as a true record of events.

Finances
The Clerk gave an update of the accounts. The balance in the Bank is currently £4,381 in credit.  A VAT reclaim has been submitted for £4, 494.67. Of the current bank balance £1,400 is ring fenced for the Oak Tree Project.

Co-option
A nomination was put forward for Mrs Ann Landells.  She was unable to attend the meeting as she had a long standing arrangement.  However,  she will be able to attend the next meeting to go through the co-option process.   
Parish Councillors Reports
Debbie Cock – Advised that during the levelling up with the amalgamation of Forest Heath Council with West Suffolk it appears some villages are being charged the same as towns for things they do not receive.  This might be a case for a refund and further research should be undertaken by Santon Downham Parish Council.

Mrs Cock reported on the fact she had received a complaint relating to an area of forestry owned land.  After discussion it was agreed that since the issue related to land not owned by the Parish Council and was to all extents and purposes hearsay without evidence, no action could verifiably be taken unless the complaint was received in writing with some evidence attached.   
Chairman’s Report
Road Project

The Chairman reported that 3 or 4 weeks ago some rubbish bins were tipped over into the road at the top of the Village Green.  It would appear this is also an issue in Brandon.   Without evidence of anything untoward the Parish Council can only advise people to be wary.

Oak Tree Project
With regard to the £1,400 set aside for the carving to the Oak Tree near the church, the Chairman advised that he had been given the name of a tree sculptor.  It was agreed the Chairman would ring this person and find out what could be possible.   

Queen’s Platininum Jubilee
The Chairman asked if the Parish Council would contemplate doing something for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.   The frank answer to this was that it was a little late in the day to consider anything and that in any case without a larger committee to help, it was not feasible.   The Chairman clarified that the Hall would not be stepping up in this instance taking into consideration their small committee and indeed the fact that other events they had put on in the past not only cost the hall a lot of money but were unfortunately very badly attended.   It was subsequently decided that the tree project would seem the most appropriate way of celebrating this Jubilee and, indeed would be something the whole village and visitors could enjoy.  To this end a ‘tree project’ is now in hand and if we are able to get a sculptor to produce something that is both depictive of the Jubilee and indeed the village, we could have an opening ceremony.

Watercourse opposite Kennel Cottages
The watercourse work is completed and the hole has been fenced off.

The next Parish Council Meeting will be on Monday, 21st March 2022
The meeting concluded at 7.55pm
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